TALKING POINTS TO DEAL WITH THE AFTERMATH OF HURRICANE IRENE (NYS)

Background:
NYS Department of Environmental Conservation is using emergency powers to waive permit requirements for 30 days (effective 9/1/11) so that local governments and private landowners can expedite emergency construction, repairs and maintenance due to the damage caused by Hurricane Irene, including suspension of permit requirements for stream beds and banks.    
Anyone performing work under the emergency authorization should notify DEC as soon as possible (preferably before the work is performed) of the location and scope of the work being performed.  The work must be immediately necessary to address an imminent threat to life, health, property, the general welfare and natural resources. All work carried out under this Authorization must be conducted in a minimally invasive manner, consistent with the goals of the restoration work (and in compliance with conditions established in the Authorization). Non‐critical work is not allowed by this Authorization.  

 For non‐emergency projects to repair damage caused by Hurricane Irene, the DEC staff will also be available to issue general permits (which have a 1-year life) in the field after consultation with municipalities and landowners and will be on hand to explain guidelines to them.

Talking points
· Hurricane Irene has wreaked havoc on communities in eastern New York and on the region’s streams, rivers, roads and bridges.  The state and communities should do whatever is necessary to protect public health and safety.  Trout Unlimited understands that bridges need to be repaired and roads need to be rebuilt, so that emergency personnel can access areas in need, and people can get to work, and can buy groceries and the medical supplies they need.  These temporary measures need to be put in place.
· Bridges and culverts should be repaired with the appropriately sized and designed structures that can withstand similar events in the future. DEC conditions require openings to be equal to or greater than that being replaced. We encourage the use of larger openings.  We do not want to put already impacted communities in the same situation again.  This approach will also ensure healthy and productive rivers and fisheries.

· TU believes that most of the conditions under this temporary waiver are consistent with what would have been approved by DEC, had this emergency not occurred.  
· After this emergency passes, TU hopes that the state will be looking at the repairs made during this emergency period and verifying that the techniques, materials, and practices used meet the conditions of the emergency authorization. To the extent that DEC intends to ensure compliance with its conditions, TU is supportive of the emergency authorization.  
· TU has invested considerable staff and volunteer resources in the Catskills region over the past decade, through on the ground stream restoration projects and providing education to local governments and highway departments about stream morphology and designing stream passage systems that will minimize the impacts from flooding on communities and help to protect and restore trout fisheries.  
